






 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 31, 2023 

 

 

  

William L. Gilbert, Hospital Director 

Arrowhead Regional Medical Center 

400 North Pepper Avenue 

Colton, CA 92324-1819 

 

RE:  Holiday Accrual Follow-up Audit 

 

We have completed a follow-up audit of the Arrowhead Regional Medical Center’s (ARMC) 

holiday payroll for the period of October 1, 2021, through December 31, 2021. The objective of 

the audit was to determine if the recommendations for the findings in the ARMC Holiday Accrual 

Audit report dated June 10, 2020, have been implemented. We conducted our audit in 

accordance with the International Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing 

established by the Institute of Internal Auditors.  

 

We have provided a status of the audit findings identified in the original audit report issued on 

June 10, 2020. Of the three recommendations from the original audit report, all three have been 

partially implemented. 

 

We sent a draft report to ARMC on May 4, 2023. ARMC’s responses to the current status of our 

recommendations are included in this report. 

 

We would like to express our appreciation to the personnel at ARMC who assisted and 

cooperated with us during this engagement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 






















